
Fo r  e v e ry t h i n g  fa rm i n g  a n d  fa m i ly
RealFarmer

au g u st  /  s e pt e m b e r  2 0 1 4

Join the Scam 
Savvy crusade

Genetics’ role pushes 
dairy potential further

Benchmarks help 
push profit into 

family farm

High country 
a lure back 

down under



www.ruralco.co.nz

From the CEO

Contents

Ruralco NZ Limited

PO Box 433 
Ashburton 7740

0800 RURALNZ (787 256) 
ruralco.co.nz

Advertising 
Enquiries:

Please contact the 
Marketing Department on:
Tel: 03 307 5100 
marketing@ruralco.co.nz 
www.ruralco.co.nz

DISCLAIMER:

All information contained within Real Farmer is to the best of the author’s knowledge true and accurate. Opinions expressed 
are those of the author and not of Ruralco NZ Ltd. Items herein are general comments only and do not constitute or convey 
advice. This newsletter is issued as a helpful guide to members.

Trusted co-ops working for farmers

Editorial Enquiries:

Our team welcome your 
contributions, enquiries and letters. 
Please post or email to:
marketing@ruralco.co.nz 

Photography:

Emmily Harmer, Stu Jackson, 
Richard Potter, Melody Shaw

CONTRIBUTORS:

Anita Body, Linda Clarke, 
Ele Ludemann, Richard Rennie

Front Page Photo:

Sarah Connell and Ben Douglas

Upcoming 
Events
21 August 
B+LNZ North + East Otago 
farming for profit field day
This field day is based on fodder 
beet wintering. For more 
information visit  
www.beeflambnz.com

7 September 
Father’s Day

25 September 
Profit from People Discussion 
Group Balclutha
For more information visit  
www.dairynz.co.nz/events

28 September
Daylight Saving begins

13 October 
Profit from People Discussion 
Group Winton
Open to all dairy employers, this 
group has an interactive format 
with the aim of sharing ideas and 
improving staff management skills. 
For more information visit  
www.dairynz.co.nz/events 

20 October 
Profit from People Discussion 
Group Gore

27 October 
Labour Day

Reading may not be high on the agenda for 
some, but it’s worth taking a look at this issue 
of Real Farmer as it’s crammed full of great 
information covering a wide variety of topics.

Our cover story features North Otago farmers 
Ben Douglas and his partner Sarah Connell from 
Dome Hills Station. Ben has returned to the family 

farm after working in the corporate world both here and overseas and 
is learning the ropes from the bottom up, while Sarah is a city girl born 
and bred who has made the move to the sheep and beef Otago high 
country station. 

Another sheep and beef operation, this time in North Canterbury, 
is also featured in this issue. Duncan and Tina Mackintosh of White 
Rock Mains give an overview of their operation which they run 
in partnership with Neil and Katherine Mackintosh. They also talk 
about their rodeo bull breeding programme and their rodeo event 
management company “8 Seconds Bull Riding” and how it fits with 
their farming life.

Other topics covered in this issue include dairy genetics. Dairy herd 
improvement through genetics can be a powerful tool to improve 
on-farm productivity and profitability, and in this issue we take a look 
at the dairy genetics industry and the key factors which can increase 
herd value.

Still on dairying and animal health and nutrition articles feature 
information on body score condition pre and post calving, and caring 
for your calves and cows at calving. We also find out more about 
scams which can leave you out of pocket and how to avoid them 
with advice from BNZ Security and Fraud Co-ordinator Bronwyn Goot, 
and opinion editorials tackle issues around voting in the up-coming 
election and employers’ obligations to their staff.

I hope the spring weather is kind and you can take a break to enjoy a 
good read in this issue of Real Farmer.

Neal Shaw, Group Chief Executive

Spring is almost here, and for many in our 
farming communities it heralds one of the 
busiest times of the year with calving and 
lambing likely to be well underway already.
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High country 
a lure back 

down under
Ben Douglas and Sarah Connell have made the move from northern 

hemisphere high rise to southern high country in the past year, 
returning to Ben’s family’s Dome Hills Station in North Otago.  

 By Richard Rennie
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Together they represent a shift that is occurring 
in the region’s demographics, with the arrival of a 
young enthusiastic, innovative generation keen 
to make the most of the opportunities offered on 
the land.

Ben says the couple never experienced any 
great epiphany that saw him suddenly drop his 
corporate banking job in London, and Sarah her 
graphic design job, to suddenly flee homewards 
last October.

“I realised just how far away 
from here we were when I took 
Mum and Dad up to the 30th 

floor of the building on Canary 
Wharf and we looked over 

London, while we discussed 
moving back home.”

“Coming back here was something we had both 
talked about greatly and had been in our plans for 
a while. We had been away two and a half years 
in total and that was long enough—like so many 
people, we really began to realise what we had in 
New Zealand, and were missing that,” he says.

The move back to the 7,000ha high country run 
saw Ben leave his role in Barclays global corporate 
team, working with large multi-nationals 
headquartered in London and based in the city’s 
heart on Canary Wharf. 

Sarah had been working in a publishing business 
and studying interior design at the Inchbald 
School of Design.

“I realised just how far away from here we were 
when I took Mum and Dad up to the 30th floor of 
the building on Canary Wharf and we looked over 
London, while we discussed moving back home.”

Nowadays elevation is measured more above 
sea level than by floor height, while Ben’s suits 
and ties have been traded for work boots and a 
woollen vest to learn what it means to run a high 
country station. 

Located 50km north west of Oamaru, Dome Hills 
sits facing largely north east, with its elevation 
starting at 600m above sea level, entrenching it 
firmly in the “high country” category. 

For Ben, coming home bought more than simply 
the pleasure of re-establishing relationships with 
family and friends. Like many kids bought up in 
the high country he had left relatively young to 
go to boarding school, followed by university 
then the big OE.

“So it has been great to be able to come back 
home for a length of time as an adult, and have 
the opportunity to be involved in the business 
with family and enjoy a place we have been away 
from for quite a while.”

But he’s the first to admit he’s not there for the 
view, as remarkable as it is. 

“I am very aware that I’m pretty green at the 
farming game, and decided before coming back 
if I was then it would be a case of starting off as 
a shepherd and really understanding from the 
ground up how things work.” 

He attributes much to fellow employee 
Jack Brennan, a very experienced high country 
manager who is helping Ben learn how to 
manage a dog team, so essential in the high 
country landscape.

“Dad is still very hands on, and we still do the big 
musters in the back country so it’s pretty essential 
I get up to speed.”

above:  The Dome hills landscape
below: Sarah with the stations horses
below left: The family farm
opposite: Ben and Sarah with their dogs amongst the 
melting snow
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Dome Hills retains some traditional high country 
systems, with altitude and contour limiting the 
station’s ability to depart too far from a model 
relying primarily upon sheep and cattle. 

However the type of sheep carried today is 
perhaps the most significant shift seen on the 
station in recent times.

“It’s proven to be very 
successful, the genetics have 

lifted our lambing percentages 
well up from 80–90% to 140–
150%, with a focus on meat 
over wool, and they are well 
suited to this environment.”

“Eight years ago Dad made the move right away 
from our traditional Merino wether flock that had 
been our bread and butter really. He moved to a 
four way cross bred, “Headwaters” consisting of 
Texel, Finn, Perendale and Romney, developed by 
Andy Ramsden.” 

Andy Ramsden was nominated as a finalist in the 
2014 Beef + Lamb New Zealand Sheep Industry 
Awards, in the Industry Innovation section for his 
breeding efforts.

The genetics have the foundations of high 
country potential, being sourced off Minaret 
Station down in Wanaka, and the innovative 
breeding scheme sees buyers of the genetics 
syndicated into ownership.

“It’s proven to be very successful, the genetics 
have lifted our lambing percentages well up 
from 80–90% to 140–150%, with a focus on 
meat over wool, and they are well suited to this 
environment.”

The station also continues to run a mixed Angus 
and Hereford breeding mob of 500 head.

“They still play a vital role in helping clean up and 
keep up with pasture, and are put out on the hard 
back country over winter when the sheep come 
closer to home—we’ve stuck with the traditional 
breeds, and they continue to do a good job.”

The biggest developments in the station business 

have been at some physical distance from it, with 
the development of Whitestone Pastures. Located 
in the Waitaki Valley near Duntroon, Ben’s father 
David holds an interest in two dairy properties 
there, milking 2,300 cows.

“It’s unlikely we would ever be milking on Dome 
Hills, but Mum and Dad have managed to invest 
into the dairy sector down country, and it’s offered 
some real options for the entire family business.”

The operation fits well with the family’s 240ha 
runoff also down country which winters the 
Whitestone cows on kale, grass and fodder crops.

The dairy side of the business is even newer to 
Ben than the high country operations, but it is one 
he enjoys learning more about, and he welcomes 
the economic injection the industry has bought 
to the region.

“Before we went away to live in Auckland and 
then overseas, Oamaru was a quieter town. Today 
it has a buzz about it, a sense of productivity and 
purpose that has really been good for it, thanks to 
the number of dairy farm conversions that have 
occurred.”

He is hoping his corporate experience will 
contribute to managing the different aspects 
of the family operation, particularly given the 
growing role the dairy operation may play 
over time.

With its higher input requirements, cost 
parameters, volatility, and cash flow demands 
Ben sees the dairy operations bringing its 
own interesting challenges and opportunities. 
Meantime growing compliance requirements 
around nutrient losses which are less likely to 
affect Dome Hills will be another area requiring 
attention and addressing in the dairy operations.

“There are some interesting opportunities for the 
three separate entities of Dome Hills, the run off 
and Whitestone to really develop some synergies, 
and being comfortable looking through a balance 
sheet helps for that.” He also welcomes the advice 
of his younger sister Lucy who is 2IC on a nearby 
dairy operation.

As Sarah grows her business and Ben gets a 
grip on the intricacies of high country and dairy 

above: Ben enjoys learning the finer details of the Dome 
Hills operation
top: Ben and Sarah are excited to be back home

FEATURE
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operations, the couple are enthused about what 
being back home means, personally and for the 
region as a whole.

“We have a number of friends who have come 
back from overseas, or are due to in the coming 
year to return back to farming after travelling 
—often it is to go dairying here, they see the 
opportunities and it has really regenerated the 
region.”

Light and sky a 
design inspiration
Changing light patterns and a bounty of varied 
textures are not only elements of everyday life 
at Dome Hills station. For Ben Douglas’ partner 
Sarah Connell those elements also help her 
draw inspiration for her fledgling interior design 
business. 

Sarah aims to capture elements of her client’s 
individuality and environment, combining them 
with latest designs and inspirations drawn from 
her international experience.

“Design sense has moved 
a long way within the past 

decade; into an environment 
where people are more 

prepared to mix and match 
styles and textures, and be less 
constrained by whatever “the” 

design of the time may be.”

Born an Auckland girl she never suspected 
she may be one day traipsing across southern 
landscapes shifting cattle and mustering sheep. 

But that was before meeting her partner and 
appreciating the pull Dome Hills had upon him, 
made all the stronger by spending some years 
overseas. Ten months into moving to Dome Hills 
with Ben, Sarah is working hard to build an ideal 

life balance from the ground up, combining 
her design business with an eager desire to 
understand how modern farming systems work. 

Before heading overseas with Ben, Sarah had 
worked as a graphic designer and stylist for NZ 
House and Garden magazine, and carried on her 
love of interior design by attending the Inchbald 
School of Design in the United Kingdom. 

Much to her own surprise she found her first client 
the same day she stepped off the plane home. 
Working on a Queenstown house project was a 
fortunate first that helped set her confidence and 
belief she was on the right track early on.

London proved to live up to its reputation 
as a cross roads for design influences. That is 
something that has suited Sarah as she develops 
a style that incorporates aspects of modern 

monochromatic colours with quirky, colourful and 
sometimes antique features for contrast, creating 
highly individualised spaces for her clients.

Her choices are helped by where design fashion 
is now at. 

“Design sense has moved a long way within the 
past decade; into an environment where people 
are more prepared to mix and match styles and 
textures, and be less constrained by whatever “the” 
design of the time may be.”

Coming home, NZ has not proven to be bereft 
of good materials, manufacturers and suppliers 
when it comes to getting those unique features 
clients require.

“Of course the internet has made a lot of what 
I do possible too, it may not always be as fast 
as you may like, but it has helped build a great 
network of suppliers. The beauty too is their ‘can 
do’ attitude—if they don’t have the item you may 
want, they are only too happy to go and get hold 
of it for you.”

Sarah admits coming back to the seat of the 
Douglas family at Dome Hills was initially both 
an exciting and nervous time. However she has 
found the family warmly welcoming and keen to 
see her develop her own identity there with her 
own business.

“I am hoping I can get a balance here. I am not so 
busy with my business that I cannot be involved 
in what is going on at the station, and that is 
important to me. There is the chance to build our 
own path here, that’s something you don’t get in 
a corporate environment.”

Visit Sarah’s site: www.sarahconnelldesign.co.nz

above: Ben believes his corporate experience will assist 
in managing the farm 
below:Sarah’s business allows her time on farm and 
time to grow her interior design portfolio 

FEATURE
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Highly positive growth prospects in most 
provinces, improved working conditions and an 
increasingly progressive approach to employment 
have made the dairy sector in particular a good 
place to look. 

Anyone with the prerequisite ability to work 
hard, save, and learn a lot could not go wrong 
over the coming years. This year’s Mystery Creek 
Fieldays placed a big emphasis upon staff, skills 
and opportunity and even the Prime Minister was 
putting his stamp of approval on a sector he said 
was far more “high” tech than low these days.
For anyone employing staff in the dairy sector in 
particular there are a couple of key obligations 
and requirements that have become more critical 
in the past year, and are likely to remain so for the 
new season. 
The highest profile obligation in the news has 
been around paying the minimum wage to 
staff at all times through the ups and downs of 
the dairy season. The tendency for employers to 
“seasonally average” wages based on the quieter 
times balancing the longer busy days simply 
won’t stand up to Ministry of Business Innovation 
and Employment (MBIE) inspector scrutiny.
Starting in Southland last season MBIE labour 
inspectors began a concerted crack down on 
dairy sector employers and farm worker hours, 
looking for periods when farm workers have been 
paid below the minimum wage of $14.25 an hour, 
at any time. 
Almost a year after the inspections started, South 
Island dairy farm employers can give themselves 
a pat on the back – their Northern counterparts in 
Waikato, Taranaki and Bay of Plenty recorded the 
highest number of breaches in the Employment 
Relations Act and the Holidays Act.
Forty four farms were visited nationally over the 
past season from December to April this year 
and 31 breached the rules around holidays and 
minimum pay, with over half being in the North 
Island. One farm employer has to pay a $6,000 
fine for breaching the act, and several other cases 
remain open.
As an employer it is critical to keep accurate time 
and wage records. This may require an update 
of employment contracts and farm manual to 
record and employee’s obligation to comply with 
this request. 
Paying the minimum wage may sound simple, but 
it gets more complex when employees are on a 
salary. An accurate weekly record of hours worked 
is essential to ensure that in those busy periods of 
12 hour days that minimum of $14.25 an hour is still 
being met—it is not acceptable to say it is being 
balanced by the quiet days in June or July.
Keeping accurate time and wage records will 

also help protect employers from breaching the 
Holidays Act—with holidays being based off time 
worked, an accurate record will ensure they are 
duly taken in a timely manner.
MBIE has made it clear that after the breaches 
detected over the past year there are still plenty 
of farmers that can expect a visit from inspectors 
in the new season. However there is also another 
phase to upcoming inspections which will 
include a focus on employing migrant workers. 
Canterbury is doubly under the spotlight 
here, thanks to breaches of employment in 
Christchurch over migrant workers’ conditions and 
pay—migrant workers also play a big part in the 
hinterland working on many dairy farms. 
Breaching conditions around immigration and 
employment can pull in fines ranging from 
$10,000 for individuals to $20,000 for companies.

In May the blurry issue of including workers’ 
accommodation into salaries was cleared up 
by MBIE, with minimum wage calculations 
continuing to include accommodation 
allowances in weekly or fortnightly pays. 
A quick way to calculate if workers are still being 
paid the minimum then is to add the annual 
salary to the accommodation allowance, and 
divide by 26 if paid fortnightly, then divide again 
by the minimum wage of $14.25, to deliver the 
maximum hours a worker can work in a fortnight, 
without falling below the minimum wage figure.
It’s easily calculated, but makes good record 
keeping and agreement with your employee more 
critical than ever, or that extra pay that may be 
required may seem small against a hefty MBIE fine.

below: Neal Shaw, Group CEO

Keeping a clock on the hours
For anyone considering a job in the farming sector it would seem the stars have aligned.
Neal Shaw, Group CEO

COMMENTARY
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VetEnt

Ashburton 
(Tancred St) 
03 308 2321

Ashburton 
(Riverside) 
03 308 2327

In fact most herds will now have over 70% of 
the herd pregnant within the first six weeks 
of the mating period. Although some cows 
that get in calf within this period do not calve 
for various reasons, when we add first calving 
heifers and carry over cows in to the mix it is 
easy to see that this makes for a busy time. 

Calving represents the start of the next wave 
of improved genetic merit in to the herd and 
our heifer replacement calves need to be well 
looked after. The cows also need to be well 
looked after if they are to repeat the cycle and 
get back in calf within the first six weeks of the 
next mating period starting in October.

Calves should ideally be collected twice 
daily. Even though this represents more 
work, research has shown that by collecting 
calves twice daily and milking the cow within 
12 hours of the birth of the calf the risk of 
calf diseases and mastitis can be reduced. 
Collected calves should be taken to warm, 
dry housing and fed fresh colostrum from 
normal healthy cows. Calves require 2–4 
litres of colostrum within 10 hours of birth. 
Remember the three Q’s of colostrum which 
are quantity, quality, quickly. You should test 
the immunoglobulin level of the calves that 
have had colostrum to check the transfer of 
immunoglobulins is successful. This is the key 

to preventing major calf diseases within the 
first month or so of life.

The calf pens should not be overstocked, no 
more than 20 calves per pen, and they must be 
warm, dry and draught free at floor level. Calves 
should have access to fresh water, meal and hay 
from day one.

Hygiene with calf rearing is important. Some 
infectious diseases of calves can be transferred 
form the cows and the cow shed to the calf 
pens. Bikes, boots and leggings must always 
be cleaned before entering the calf pens. 
A disinfectant foot bath available for all to 
use (including the bobby calf truck driver) is 
important. Utensils used to feed calves must 
always be washed in very hot water and 
disinfected before use.

After calving, cows can become victims of 
many nasty problems. Almost all cows will 
lose condition as they approach calving and 
their appetites will be at a low point. In fact 
many cow’s immune systems are severely 
compromised at the point of calving. This can 
make them more susceptible to diseases. The 
sudden onset of milk production combined 
with disrupted appetites can lead to metabolic 
diseases. For these reasons correct management 
of the cows before they calve is important. 
Ensuring the risk of milk fever is reduced by 

Animal 
 Health 

Take care of your calves and cows
The calving season is a busy time of year for dairy farmers. The seasonal calving pattern 
of the majority of dairy farms dictates that many cows will calve within six weeks of the 
start of calving. by Ian Hodge, Veterinarian, Vetent Riverside, Ashburton

good metabolic disease management and 
ensuring the diet remains as energy dense 
as possible will help reduce the impact of 
diseases around calving.

As cows calve they should be carefully 
monitored for retained placenta, mastitis, 
digestion problems and generalised sickness. 
These problems can quickly become life 
threatening in these vulnerable cows. It is an 
extremely good idea to have weekly visits 
from your dairy veterinarian. Preventive visits 
designed to detect and treat any diseases 
sooner rather than later will pay dividends 
in terms of getting these cows back in calf 
sooner. By having your herd’s health optimised 
in this way you will maximise the chances of 
having a high three week submission rate and 
six week in-calf rate. 

Minimising the incidence and the impact 
of diseases in cows and calves through well 
planned strategic veterinary interventions and 
using good veterinary advice will have a very 
favourable effect on your farm profitability.

Rakaia 
03 302 7931

REGULAR
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Genetics’ role pushes 
dairy potential further
The advantage of dairying that appeals to many recent converts from dry stock farms 
is the almost instant feedback loop daily milk collection brings. A glance at the docket 
gives a dashboard look at herd performance, and over a week will soon give an insight to 
its production trend. By Richard Rennie

While this “instant” indicator is handy and 
highlights just how good the paddock/weather/
feed was the day before, genetics are the less 
immediate, but equally important driver sitting 
behind the economic success of any dairy herd.

This “nature” part of the nature-nurture equation 
has been cultivated over the past 70 years in the 
NZ dairy industry.

Expansive record keeping of ancestry coupled 
with individual cow herd testing has become one 
pillar of the industry’s on-going productivity gains, 
matched with the second pillar of improvements 
in forage types over the same period.

Dr Jeremy Bryant, head of NZ Animal Evaluation 
Limited (NZAEL) at DairyNZ acknowledges 
genetic improvement can sometimes slip into the 
background and go unnoticed. 

However the numbers to support genetics’ 
“worth” are convincing.

Work by Dr Bryant and NZAEL indicates that over 
a 10 year period, genetic improvement in an 
average Jersey herd has contributed to an extra 
23kg milk solids a cow (2.3kgMS a year increase). 

Over the 10 year period, the 23kg of extra milk 
solids has been fuelled by an increase in demand 
for another 160kg dry matter.

Cumulatively the gains represent an additional 
$257,730 of profit for an average herd over the 
10 years.

Of course potential gain is one thing, achieving it 
is another.

Dr Bryant says the most powerful and rapid 
means of assuming quality genetics within a herd 
is to target the highest Breeding Worth (BW) bulls 
available that have been proven in NZ.

Research work has shown that home turf 
performance by daughters of sires is a critical 
element when seeking quality genetics for NZ’s 
largely pasture based systems. While overseas 
sires may look good on overseas proofs, they are 
not necessarily good indicators of how profitable 
daughters of those sires will perform in NZ’s 
relatively unique pastoral dairying system.

“Those overseas genetics are still valuable 
however. They enhance genetic diversity and 
contribute to individual trait improvement.”

Good genetics and good fertility go hand in hand, 
and without acceptable levels of fertility it is more 
difficult to generate a team of high BW heifer 
replacements.

Dr Bryant points to DairyNZ tools available 
through the InCalf programme to assess a herd’s 
reproductive performance. The Fertility Focus 
report provides an excellent snapshot of overall 
herd reproductive performance, including key 
indicators of empty rates, six week in calf rates and 
three week submission rates.

Factors affecting these issues may be directly 
related to management, for example cows 
needing to be at Body Condition Score (BCS) 5 
prior to calving.

NZAEL is assessing the incorporation of BCS into 
the national BW index, helping develop a cow 
that is not “fat” but capable of holding her BCS 
better over the spring period right through to 
late lactation to enable more days in milk, and 
achieving BCS 5 by calving.

Using bulls with a high positive breeding value 
for fertility over the long run may also play a role 
in improving those benchmark performance 
indicators.

Economic values estimated by DairyNZ funded 
NZAEL show every 1% increase in cows in a herd 
calving within 42 days from the start of calving 
is worth $7.18 per cow/year. For an average 
Canterbury herd of 800 cows that is about $5,700.

Geneticist and breeding consultant Dr Dave 
Hayman of Liberty Genetics cautions farmers 
against looking to breeding alone to lift their 
herd’s reproductive performance. 

“Genetic selection for fertility is still a very slow 
process. Farmers do not need the false hope they 
can lift poorly performing fertility history in their 
herd through genetics – it is not going to happen 
quickly, and fertility within a herd is still largely 
determined by management.”

Typically Dr Hayman maintains selecting for high 
Breeding Worth (BW) will produce steady fertility 
gains in most herds.

“However you can still fine tune your herd to most 
production systems with some genetic focus.” 

Cow “capacity” is one area higher producing 
farmers may choose to look when wanting to 
lift per head production, and not covered in BW 
calculations. 

Ultimately a cow’s potential will be enhanced by 
her capacity between her front legs, impacting on 

her capacity between her rear legs.

As cows are challenged to produce more, greater 
pressure goes on them through their frame and 
vital organs like lungs and heart. 

Choosing bulls with favourable capacity traits will 
push towards a cow capable of greater dry matter 
intake, blood flow and ultimately milk production 
potential. 

Other areas will include udder conformation, 
as increased milk volumes demand stronger 
ligaments and muscle formation to hold the 
udder together.

In high producing herds often found in 
Canterbury, and as more farmers have to focus on 
lifting per cow production under nutrient caps, 
such “traits other than production” may become 
more topical.

However Dr Hayman acknowledges that for many 
farmers’ genetics remains a complex issue easy to 
overlook in a busy farming calendar.

“I advise farmers to sit down with a representative 
they have confidence in, who can explain things 
clearly, and who has sufficient experience to 
assess the credibility and reliability of various 
samples of data that are used in AB sire marketing.”

Craig Trotter of Vetlife Centre for Dairy Excellence 
in Geraldine believes the forthcoming nutrient 
restrictions may, in a round-about fashion, unlock 
more of the genetic potential many herds harbour. 

The possibility of lowered stocking rates and 
changes in feed type could result in a lower 
incidence of animal health problems including 
lameness and mastitis, and cows that become more 
capable of achieving their full genetic potential.

“It could be that the nutrient restrictions may 
not see such a significant drop in total herd 
production if the lower stocking rates enable that 
genetic potential contained within individual 
cows to come through, with those cows 
performing better on a per head basis.”

Craig welcomes research underway at present 
through Lincoln University and AgResearch to 
determine cow nitrogen use efficiency that 
could ultimately help breed cows with a lower 
environmental footprint.

Meantime farmers’ efforts to improve body 
condition score through better feed levels will 
continue to play the biggest part to ensure 
not only do those cows stay fertile to pass their 
performance genetics on, but they recognise their 
production potential within their own lifetime.

left above: Liberty Genetics Friesian Bagworth FG 
Esteem Fluke
left below: Liberty Genetics Friesian Marchel Fire 
Macca
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Milligans Food Group Ltd
1 Chelmer Street, Oamaru
Tel 03 434 1113
inquiries@milligans.co.nz
www.milligans.co.nz

Milligans Café & Store
2 Chelmer Street, Oamaru
Tel 03 434 1113
cafe@milligans.co.nz
www.milligans.co.nz/milligans-cafe

above: Milligans Food Group Ltd Head Office
main image: Milligans Cafe & Store in Oamaru
below left: Milligans Milk Replacer

Quality product is highly valued by Milligans and 
to ensure this, all products are regularly tested 
both internally and externally through recognised 
industry laboratories.

As well as providing calves, and other livestock, 
with a milk replacement which they thrive on, 
farmers also like the product because it is easy to 
mix and stock take to it straight away.

The company has a wide range of animal 
nutrition products including milk and whey 
proteins and grain based feeds. Milligans can 
customise mixes in conjunction with their 
nutritionists and customers’ specific requirements 
utilising grain, proteins and dairy products.

Milligans’ head office, storage warehouses and 
manufacturing plants are situated in Oamaru 
and service the South Island and international 
markets. The company has a distribution centre 
and sales team in Auckland which services 
the North Island and Pacific Islands. These 
manufacturing plants are MPI Dairy registered 
to ensure all products are made to the highest 
standards of quality and food safety.

A wide variety of specialised food products are 
manufactured, blended and packed on-site 
then marketed across New Zealand, Australia, 
USA and Asia using the company’s product 
brands. These include Specialty Cheeses, 

KiwiMass, Milligans Performance Proteins, 
Granny Faye’s, Frosty Boy, Eclipse, Milligans 
Eclipse, and Eclipse Dairy Products. Milligans’ 
own products include Milk Powders, Cheese, 
Cheese Sauce, Butter, Milk Fat, Milk Protein, 
Whey Protein, Casein, Ice Cream, Syrups, Flour, 
Bakery Products and Mayonnaise.

Demand for many of these products has grown, 
especially in Asian markets which are still 
recognised as the greatest growing milk markets 
in the world. Milligans has responded to this and 
supplies raw ingredients to manufacturers, and 
also the finished product thanks to their brand 
new blending facility.

Many of the Milligans high protein concentrate 
feeds are marketed in the USA under the brand 
Milipro, with other brands being marketed in 
Asia and North America. 

It is little wonder they are leaders in their field 
given the business has almost 120 years of 
production experience. 

The business originally started in 1896 operating 
a flour mill and has now grown into one of New 
Zealand’s leading suppliers and manufacturers of 
animal nutrition products, food ingredients and 
consumer food products.

Milligans Food Group’s subsidiary Milligans 
Feeds has been manufacturing and supplying 
high quality, top performing animal protein milk 
replacers for infant animals for the past 25 years.

Their milk replacers are one of the leading product 
brands stocked by major agriculture retailers 
throughout New Zealand, including ATS, with their 
range of Calf Milk Replacers (CMR) recognised as a 
premium quality milk replacer. These are specially 
formulated for calves aged from as early as day four, 
and are made from a nutritionally balanced blend of 
milk powders and selected vitamins and minerals.

The milk replacer range is not limited to calves—
there’s also a range of Multi Milk Replacers which 
are suitable for lambs, fawns, cria, foals, kids, piglets, 
kittens and pups.

International brand with a 
local flavour
Milligans has long been a familiar name within the farming sector, especially when it 
comes to the supplying of high quality milk replacements. By Anita Body

PROFILE

Closer to home, the company’s latest 
development is the Milligans Café and Store 
situated in a heritage building close to their 
headquarters in Oamaru. Milligans Café and 
Store has a dedicated team who bring great 
service combined with tasty food and drinks. The 
kitchen uses ingredients from local suppliers and 
producers and drinks are largely sourced from 
quality New Zealand manufacturers, brewers and 
wineries. Wherever possible organic produce is 
used and the store is stocked with many Milligans’ 
products.

While the business has clearly grown and 
expanded to meet a wide variety of needs, 
quality still remains the main priority for 
Milligans, whether its dairy food products 
intended for national and international markets 
or animal nutrition destined for your farm gate.



14	 R E A L  FA RM E R



	 R E A L  FA RM E R 	 15

REGULAR

Opinion

Thoughts from across  
the rivers

That isn’t a reason to make voting 
compulsory. If we’re free to vote we must be 
free to not vote.

However, disengagement from the 
democratic process shown by the gradual 
but steady lowering in the numbers of voters 
and a much steeper decline in the number 
of people who belong to political parties is 
cause for concern.

While voter participation is dropping 
throughout the country, the decline is slower 
in rural and provincial electorates.

There is some comfort in that because as the 
rural population declines as a proportion of the 
country’s, it is vitally important we take every 
opportunity to use what influence we have.

Voting is important, however, there is much 
more to participation in the democratic 
process than popping in to a polling booth 
once every three years.

I have suggested, mostly in jest, that we 
should have to have a comprehension test 
before we can vote. But I accept if we’re free 
to vote we’re also free to vote in ignorance.

That doesn’t mean we should and I’m sure 

one of the reasons for disengagement from 
the political process is that people don’t 
understand it and the issues.

When we have so many calls on our time, it is 
harder to keep informed and we rural people 
should be very grateful that organisations like 
Federated Farmers and Rural Women do keep 
abreast of the issues and lobby on our behalf.

Unlike unions, some of which are affiliated to 
political parties, and all of which appear to 
be biased to the left, Federated Farmers and 
Rural Women aren’t politically aligned and 
they’re stronger for that.

We need representation that can work with 
the government, whatever its colour, to get 
the best outcome for farmers and the wider 
rural community. That’s a two-way street. We 
need them to work for us and they need our 
support to do it.

That goes for political parties too.

A few decades ago most farmers would have been 
members of a political party, and the majority of 
them would have belonged to National. 

As the party’s southern regional chair I wear 
my colours on my sleeve and I mean that 

literally—my wardrobe is full of blue clothes. That 
means people often talk to me about politics and 
ask why bother belonging to a party.

My answer is it’s a community service. The party 
is a voluntary organisation made up of volunteers 
who want to make a positive difference to their 
communities and the country. 

In the build-up to next month’s election 
the media will focus on what makes good 
headlines even though what influences most 
voters are the major issues—the economy, 
education, health, law and order and welfare.

Of those the economy is most important 
because if it’s not growing none of the other 
first world services we expect are sustainable.

That’s why it’s important to vote, and vote 
wisely next month.

While people in some countries are dying for the right to vote, many people here don’t 
bother voting. By Ele Ludemann

Ele Ludemann
homepaddock.wordpress.com
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As sheep get chased further 
into the foothills and high 
country of Canterbury by 
dairy and dairy support, 
a Rangiora farming family 
are taking a progressive, 
positive approach to 
ensuring their sheep 
operation remains a viable, 
profitable business option.
By Richard Rennie

Duncan and Tina Mackintosh farm White 
Rock Mains in a partnership with Duncan’s 
brother Neil and his wife Katherine. Duncan, 
Tina and Neil are all involved in the day to day 
operations, with Neil overseeing machinery and 
maintenance work while Tina and Duncan run 
the stock side of the operation.

The farm has experienced some significant shifts 
under Tina and Duncan’s stock management in 
recent years. 

This has included farewelling their commercial 
beef herd, injecting some fresh sheep genetics, 
and boosting seasonal cash flow by taking in 
dairy grazers and wintering cows for eight to ten 
weeks over winter.

Two years ago they did some serious analysis 
of their beef cattle returns through Farmax, and 
found them wanting.

“They were not really performing profitably 
enough, and we increased the number of dairy 
replacements as grazers,” Duncan says. 

They now run 200 yearling heifers and 60 rising 
two year olds, and over winter carry 400 dairy 
cows wintered on kale. Next year they intend to 
lift the numbers of rising two year olds to 200.

The move has cemented some known cash 
flow over the year and fills a valuable gap in 
the winter particularly. Typically winters are 
wet and cold, and stock numbers have been 
kept at a minimum.

“It was sad to see the beefies go, but as far as 
trying to budget, it is good to have that cashflow 
to do that with.”

White Rock Mains became a FarmIQ property in 
2010, a decision prompted by a desire to better 
understand where profitable opportunities lay that 
only good base data and on-going monitoring 
would reveal. The Electronic ID requirement for 
livestock under FarmIQ meant the programme was 
ideally suited to the Mackintoshs’ aims.

“We collected a lot of scanning data on our two 
flock system, and it was not long before we 
realised a breed change was necessary”. They had 
been running Corriedales initially and using the 
Landcorp Lamb Supreme genetics over them and 
their ewe progeny, and breeding from them over 
a number of years with replacement hoggets.

The introduction of Landcorp’s maternal “Landmark” 
line resulted in a solid increase in lambing 
percentages, with the genetics pushing that to 
130–140%, compared to earlier rates of 100–120%.

“We have not completely nailed the fertility yet, there 
is still potential there to come up further. We are 
making good progress however increasing weaning 
and post weaning growth rates in the lambs.” 

Monitoring using the EID tags and FarmIQ 
techniques has established some key progress 
indicators to know if the Mackintoshs’ were 
on track with lamb weights. They determined 
they needed a 46kg ewe hogget pre-mating to 
achieve their 120% scanning target they set. 

With regular weighing at key periods they also 
now have data on daily growth rates. This year 
they achieved 45.8kg against the 46kg target, 
against previous years’ averages of 39–42kg, and 
are now eagerly awaiting scanning data to see 
their fertility targets confirmed.

Duncan and Tina are highly satisfied with the 
Landcorp genetics and the ability to meet their 
targets of 150% lambing for the ewes, and 100% 
for the hoggets. 

“We feel as long as we are buying the best rams we 
will hit these targets, and Landcorp stock are proven 
against that company’s huge stock population base.”

Duncan says having the “nature” side of the stock 
equation better tuned has them also focusing 
on the “nurture” or feed aspects to maximise the 
genetics’ full potential. EID and drafting by weight 
enables a close analysis and selection of ewes by 
weight and body condition.

“Sheep are prioritised based on their body 
condition score (BCS) at critical periods, which 
are post weaning, six weeks pre-mating and at 
scanning. The first two periods are essentially for 
getting those ewes back in lamb, and the third 
is to ensure she is capable of producing a good 
lamb at a good birth weight.”

Lighter ewes will be pulled out for preferential 
feeding to put the weight on. “It is not so much 
about giving or growing more feed, but about 
giving it to those that need it most at certain periods.”

Mating hoggets is not always typical through the 
region, and comes with its own risks.

“It can be done well, or horribly. We have developed 
some clear indicators for them, and now know 
where they sit on their growth curve, with that 46kg 
target at mating being critical, but you still have to 
keep up with that curve after that too.” 

opposite PAGE: Duncan and Tina Mackintosh with 
their children Casey (6) and Peyton (4)
above: The introduction of Landcorp’s maternal 
“Landmark” line injected some fresh sheep 
genetics and resulted in a solid increase in lambing 
percentages
below: The Mackintosh’s now run 200 yearling heifers 
and 60 rising two year olds 
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While the Mackintoshs’ are relishing the mild 
winter experienced to date in mid-July, it 
has come after a particularly unusual and 
challenging autumn that made hitting growth 
targets an extra challenge.

“We had relentless rain, up to 180mm in one 
hit, and it just made things that much tougher 
when you were trying to get weight on sheep 
for mating.”

However the discipline of the FarmIQ programme, 
and the information the EID tags provide means 
there are fewer surprises about where stock are 
heading weight wise.

“There is nowhere to hide, you have the numbers 
and the data, and you are forced to review and 
really look hard at your performance.”

The Mackintoshs’ see their monitoring and 
analysis as part of a shift that is happening across 
the sheep sector as farmers learn to be sharper, 
and more analytical about their business. 

Their experience in dealing with dairy farmers 
through their grazing operation means they have 
also been exposed to a sector they see as being 
very aware of benchmarks and performance 
indicators.

Tina observes that as a group, dairy farmers notice 
where they can sharpen up on certain aspects 
of their business, benefitting by having a rapid 
feedback loop in their milk docket.

“For sheep operators it is a long time between 
drinks, which is probably a reason why it pays to 
take a leaf out of dairy farmers’ book and have 
some key performance benchmarks to see how 
you are going.”

Located only 20 minutes from Rangiora, the family 
are used to being asked if they would consider 
dairy conversion.

“We are pretty happy though with what we are 
doing. There are operators who are doing well 
with sheep, and only a small lift in lamb prices 
would see them match dairy returns. To go 
dairying would also require a significant change in 
lifestyle and investment.”

Farm Details:
White Rock Mains

Location: 

20 minutes north west of Rangiora.

Size: 

1050ha flats and down country  
200-400m above sea level.

Rainfall:

750mm a year, cold winters, summer safe.

Stock numbers: 

3400 mixed age breeding ewes 
comprising Focus Genetics Lamb 
Supreme and Landmark ewes.

900 ewe hoggets. 

400 dairy cows wintered, 

60 rising one year dairy heifers grazed

60 rising two year dairy heifers grazed.

200 mixed age rodeo bulls and fattening 
cattle.

Different beef for 
rodeo circuit
The Mackintosh family may have sold their beef 
herd, but their commitment to beef remains, 
albeit a very different type of beef. 

It was a love of rodeo riding that had Duncan 
and Tina set out with a rodeo event organising 
business in 2009 that incorporated sourcing and 
supplying bulls for events around the South Island 
through their company 8 Seconds Bull Riding.

However there were a few risks in sourcing bulls of 
unknown parentage, including the “mad and bad” 
factor some came with. That usually meant plenty 
of damage inflicted to rails, yards and gates. 

This was sometimes the attitude they got in bulls 
of unknown pedigree, supplied from around the 
South Island. 

“And just because they were mad and bad, it did not 
mean they were necessarily very good at bucking, 
and they would take a long time to settle in.”

Almost like a rogue professional league player, 
there were bulls that lacked the aptitude, heart and 
character true bucking rodeo bulls bring with them.

The couple had successfully run the Rangiora 
and Hanmer Springs rodeos, until the 2010 
earthquake wrecked the Rangiora venue. 

The need to source good reliable bulls for their 
events saw Duncan and Tina decide to purchase 
some suitable cows and start sourcing semen 
from the United States where rodeo riding is a 
huge arena sport. 

It is also the source for fully certified “American 
bucking bull” breed, essentially a hybrid of 
Brahmin, beef breeds and other mixed types.

“The genetic pool in New Zealand is small for the 
right sort of bulls, and we decided it was up to us 
to build up our own stock of good quality, well 
suited bulls,” says Tina.

above: Sailor the bull
below: The business boosts seasonal cash flow by 
taking in dairy grazers and wintering cows on kale
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They now have calves on the ground with the US 
genetics in them, and have more coming this spring. 

However acquiring the genetics has not proven a 
simple shopping exercise. 

The couple have had to win the confidence of US 
breeders who are happy to take their prized bulls 
off the rodeo circuit for three months and put 
them into quarantine.

“Of course not everyone can or would do that, 
and we have had to earn their trust in the process.”

They are looking forward to travelling to Las Vegas 
in October for the PBR World Finals where bull 

riders and breeders will gather and are hoping to 
expand their breeder network.

The Mackintoshs have a breeding programme 
any beef breeder can relate to, firstly by identifying 
quality female stock early on to breed from.

“It’s just the same as for any stud, you have 
to have good maternal stock to ultimately 
deliver good bulls.”

Determining the best female stock involves 
bucking them out, given the traits are relatively 
strongly inherited.

The heifers are fitted with a bucking dummy 
apparatus attached when they are released 
into an arena. 

“We video them and then analyse their  
action for spin, buck, intensity and kick over a 
six second period.

“We might find we get a line of heifers for 
instance that show a good tendency to spin. 
That increases the degree of difficulty for 
riders, which they like.”

The heifers may be bucked up to three times 
to select breeders, while the bulls will get a 
run as yearlings and two year olds and are not 
placed in a rodeo until they are three years old.

Tina says with Rangiora out of action, the 
Hanmer event is becoming more and more 
popular every year and she enjoys seeing the 
responses from people who may not have 
witnessed a rodeo event before.

“They come away realising the bulls are just as 
much the heroes of the event.”

For Tina and Duncan the pleasure is also as 
much in helping build the NZ rodeo scene up 
with quality stock.

“We have always said we wanted to create 
bucking bulls that lift NZ cowboys’ ability to 
ride, so many have to go overseas first through 
Australia and then the States.”

They are looking forward to the prospect 
of the exciting Professional Bull Riders NZ 
Cup event arriving in Christchurch come 
November, providing them the chance to 
showcase their bulls to a worldwide audience 
via ESPN sports channel.

“It’s the Gran Prix event for bull riding, with the 
best riders from around the world here for the 
first time, and we’ll be looking forward to seeing 
how our bulls stack up.”

above: The Mackintosh family on farm
below: Action at the Rangiora Rodeo
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The company develops the Outlook annually to 
assess future trends in energy supply, demand 
and technology to help guide its long-term 
investments.

The latest version, Outlook for Energy: A View to 
2040, was released on 12 December 2013.

“This Outlook underpins our business strategy,” 
said Andrew McNaught, Country Manager 
of Mobil Oil New Zealand, a subsidiary of 
ExxonMobil. “It provides a window to the future 
and we use this to help guide where we make our 
investments.

“Over the next five years, ExxonMobil expects 
to invest almost $200 billion (US$185b) in 
energy projects around the world. Much of this 
investment is in the form of adding new sources 
of supply to the market, which will be necessary 
to ensure the world has sufficient supplies for the 
next generation and the generation after that.

“So it’s critical that we take an objective and data-
driven approach to ensure that we have the most 
accurate picture of energy trends.”

According to the latest Outlook, global 
transportation energy demand increases by 
more than 40% between 2010 and 2040, with 
growth coming almost entirely from commercial 
transportation.

The world’s personal vehicle fleet—cars, SUVs 
and small pickup trucks—will double between 
2010 and 2040, from more than 800 million to 
more than 1.6 billion vehicles, but the energy 
consumed actually plateaus fairly soon and 
begins a gradual decline.

This is because car buyers will turn to smaller, 
lighter vehicles and technologies will improve fuel 
efficiency.

The growth in commercial transportation demand 
is driven by projected increases in economic 
activity – and the associated increased movement 
of goods and freight.

As a result we will see dramatic growth for 
commercial road, rail, air and marine transport. 
However, it’s heavy duty vehicle demand – freight 
trucks of all sizes, buses, emergency vehicles and 
work trucks – that sees the largest growth. Rising 
by 65%, it will account for 40% of all transportation 
fuel demand by 2040.

Transportation demand varies across different 
regions of the world, with the strongest growth 
in Asia Pacific. By about 2015, transportation 
demand in Asia Pacific will exceed that of 
North America.

“The fuel efficiencies that will be curtailing growth 
in light-duty fuel consumption will also have a 
profound effect on energy demand for heavy 
vehicles over the next 30 years,” said Andrew.

“These efficiency changes have technological and 
non-technological components, such as logistics, 
road congestion and truck sizes.

“We believe that technological improvements will 
appear first in the developed OECD countries and 
then migrate to the developing countries.

“Over the next 15 years many technologies 
available today will see greater penetration into 
the transport fleets with the introduction of fuel 
economy and emission-reduction standards 

The road to our 
energy future
Heavy duty road transport is one of the largest growing 
sectors of the global economy according to ExxonMobil’s 
Outlook for Energy.
Provided by Exxon Mobil 

in different regions. These include engine 
improvements like turbo-compounding, higher 
pressure cylinders/fuel injection, improved 
aerodynamic deflectors and other resistance 
enhancements such as low rolling resistance tyres.

“In the second 15 years we expect to see more 
advanced engines, hybridisation and intelligent 
vehicle technologies as well as continued 
penetration of body improvements bringing the 
total efficiency over the outlook up by nearly 
50% [47%].”

Andrew said that the Outlook also highlighted 
how operating inefficiencies would drive up fuel 
use in the heavy-duty vehicle sector over the next 
30 years.

“These inefficiencies include increased road 
congestion, lower-density cargo, and the 
increasing share of deliveries made directly to the 
consumer, mostly as a result of goods bought via 
the internet,” he said.

“However, the global heavy duty fuel demand 
growth rate between 2010 and 2040 would have 
been double if it were not for the significant 
energy efficiency improvements.”

The projected transportation growth will drive an 
expected 25% increase in demand for oil. This will 
be met through technology advances that enable 
deep-water oil production and development of 
oil sands and tight oil.

“The commercial transport growth will result in 
diesel demand growing faster than any other 
transportation fuel and most of that growth is 
here in Asia Pacific,” said Andrew.

“As a result, over the past five years ExxonMobil 
has invested almost $2 billion to increase its ultra-
low-sulfur diesel (ULS) refining capacity.

“That’s adding over 120 thousand barrels per day 
(kbd) of ULS diesel capacity here in the Asia Pacific 
region with projects at our refineries in Thailand 
(60kbd) and Singapore (62kbd).

“Here in New Zealand we have invested more 
than $70 million over the past six years improving 
the safety, reliability and viability of our fuel supply 
facilities.”

He said ExxonMobil’s refineries and import 
terminals across the Asia Pacific operated as one 
regional supply network.

“Our unique array of logistical options evolve 
according to the trends identified in our long-term 
Outlook,” he said. “This helps to cement our position 
as a proven reliable fuel supplier to the market.”

For more information 
contact Don Joseph on 
0800 RURAL NZ (787 256).
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ilt@ilt.co.nz
www.ilt.co.nz

Invercargill Licensing Trust
Tel 03 211 3640

You can trust in the Trust

entertainment facilities for the people 
of Invercargill and to the visiting public. 
Invercargill accommodation facilities 
include the inner city Kelvin Hotel, the Ascot 
Park Hotel, the Balmoral Lodge Motel and 
the Homestead Villa Motel. The Trust also 
offers accommodation in Dunedin with 
the Cable Court Motel and in Christchurch 
with the Ashford Motor Lodge. There is 
always something happening in the friendly 
south with events such as the Burt Munro 
Weekend, the Bluff Oyster Festival, the Tour 
of Southland and the bi-annual Waimumu 
Southern Field Days which will next be held 
in February 2016. 

No stay in Invercargill would be complete 
without a great dining out experience. 
Again the Trust is able to offer a variety 
of options ranging from the well known 
brands such as the Lonestar and Cobb & Co 
restaurants to a wonderful Irish Pub called 
Waxy O’Shea’s. Other restaurants include 

The Invercargill Licensing 
Trust was founded some 
70 years ago and has 
progressively grown to 
where it now operates 25 
businesses in the hospitality 
industry including hotels, 
motels, restaurants, bars 
and retail liquor outlets 
primarily in Invercargill, 
along with a motel property 
in both Dunedin and 
Christchurch.
Through its success and profitability, 
the Trust provides ongoing benefits for 
the people of Invercargill by returning a 
share of its profits to the community. The 
Invercargill Licensing Trust, along with 
the ILT Foundation, are major funders 
of community projects in Invercargill. 
Collectively they provide donations and 
grants totalling around $10 million a year 
to over 300 organisations. These range 
from developments such as the ILT Stadium 
Southland and the Velodrome, to helping 
grass-roots projects such as supplying 
interactive electronic whiteboards for local 
schools along with swimming lessons for 
primary school children at the Learner’s 
swimming pool at Splash Palace which was 
also funded by the Trust.

The Trust’s mandate is to provide quality 
accommodation, food, beverage and 

The Saucy Chef in the north of city and 
the Thar & Feather in the south along with 
inner city eateries including the Speights 
Ale House and The Kiln.

If you prefer to have a drink at home, 
supplies can be purchased from a variety 
of the Trust’s liquor outlets which include; 
Centre Point and South City Liquorland or 
Collingwood and Southland Super Liquor 
outlets which are scattered around the city 
or from its more boutique styled bottle 
stores including Windsor Wines and East 
End Liquor.

The Invercargill Licensing Trust looks 
forward to hosting you on your next visit 
south. For more details please visit  
www.ilt.co.nz.

Above Top: Barluca Pizza Kitchen & Club Invercargill
Above: Cable Court Motel Dunedin
Left Top: A Conference Room at the Ascot Park Hotel 
Invercargill
Left Bottom: The Saucy Chef Invercargill

PROFILE
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either chloride or sulphate per cow per day to 
prevent taint of the water potentially reducing 
voluntary intake. 

Post calving, a cow loses somewhere in the 
vicinity of 30–40g of calcium per day through 
milk production. The majority of this calcium is 
provided through mobilisation of bone storage 
but supplementation of lime flour is important 
to ensure calcium intakes are maintained 
to assist in the availability of calcium and 
replenishment of those stores over time. Typical 
rates of supplementation are dusting at a rate 
of 100-150g limeflour per day to colostrums 
and then decreasing this to milkers as the 
spring progresses. Of course it is important that 
lime flour is not offered to pre-calving cows.

Another very important point to consider 
when we discuss nutrition requirements and 
issues around calving time is cow wastage and 
disease incidence on farm. The spring of course 
is a busy time of the year and on many farms, 
recording of data or incidence goes out the 
window. Take the time to put a plan in place 
to make records of the incidence of milk fever, 
cow losses, retained foetal membranes, and 
calving difficulties. In days gone by, excuses 
for not recording data such as these may have 
been acceptable but with cows costing at a 
minimum of $2,200 each, losing 4–5% on a 
1,000 cow farm equates to $88,000 to $110,000 
and that’s just the capital cost of course. Not 
to mention losses in MS production through 
the season (say 325kg MS average if they die 
in the spring @$7/kg MS = $91,000-$113,750 
plus additional rearing costs for replacement 
heifers etc.) Some losses are to be expected 
(1–2%) but many do not record these losses 
nor is incidence of diseases through the spring, 
perhaps there an underlying issue on farm 
causing these losses, if it is not measured, it 
of course cannot be managed. Cow wastage 
exceeding 3% should not be tolerated. In 
addition, retained foetal membranes, and 
metabolic disease incidence exceeding 5% 
should start ringing the alarm bells on farm 
and it will be time to speak to a vet or advisor 
around such matters. 

Through taking the time to plan ahead of 
methods and information recording prior 
to the start of calving will ensure that year 
on year gains can be made in minimising 
potential and ongoing issues through the 
spring. This will of course benefit man and 
beast alike in ensuring that a negligible 
number of issues develop on farm and there 
is a structure in place to deal with any issues 
as they arise. This will in turn minimise stress 
and ill health and maximise efficiency, in both 
animal and dairy team performance.

Cows across the district 
have wintered fairly well 
this dry period, with many 
cows reaching target Body 
Condition Score (BCS) of 5 
to 5.5. 
Provided by Craig Trotter, Centre for 
Dairy Excellence

Though wet in areas typically around the 
hills, there may be issues with feed quantities 
for any late calving cows. We have not had 
any significant extreme weather event such 
as extended periods of snowfall etc.; fingers 
crossed, this will continue as we quickly 
move into peak calving. As a result, pasture 
covers on the platform are in very good order 
which will play an important part in transition 
feeding this calving.

As we all witness on farm, immediately pre and 
post calving cows go through an incredible 
metabolic change in a very short period of 
time, their demand for feed energy and protein 
increases dramatically. A 450kg cow producing 
2kg MS/day requires at least 200 MJME/day and 
a diet crude protein of at least 16% to satisfy her 
requirements. Typically, in the first few of weeks 
post calving, a cow’s feed intake is short of her 
overall demand hence a further requirement to 
have cows in good condition so that they utilise 
a proportion of this body tissue for production. 
This is a standard attribute of the modern dairy 
cow of the 2000’s, they are programmed to 
utilise BCS ‘off their back’ during the spring to 
fulfil production requirements. 

Our goals as producers is to minimise the 
length of time they are in a state of BCS loss 
and its magnitude, i.e. no more than six weeks 
post calving and less than one unit of BCS 
between calving and mating. The importance 
of ensuring that cows are at a BCS of 5 cannot 
be overstated. 

We know that cows with a BCS of 5 at calving 
will cycle by 8–10 days earlier than cows at 
a BSC of 4 therefore having the opportunity 
to get in calf earlier as well as potentially 
reduce costs such as lower Controlled Internal 
Drug Release (CIDR) usage, AI and reduced 
endometritis in the herd. Furthermore, cows at 

BCS of 3 or 4 at calving produce around 30 and 
12.5 less kg MS respectively through the season 
than cows calving at BCS 5; more hassle, more 
cost, less production, less personal fulfilment 
and satisfaction.

Secondary to ensuring cows are at a BCS of 5 
is doing our best of keeping them there after 
calving. We need to ensure cows are fed as well 
as possible through the spring to minimise BCS 
loss, maximise milk production and minimise 
losses in potential reproductive performance 
(Table 1). 

The supplementation of Magnesium (Mg) 
is also vital in the late winter/spring period. 
There is considerable research evidence that 
clinical milk fever can reduce milk production 
by around 14% and sub-clinical hypocalcaemia 
around 7% with around 5% of cows on many 
properties getting clinical milk fever and a third 
of cows potentially suffering sub-clinically; all in 
all, a costly exercise.

The greatest tool to prevent milk fever issues 
is the supplementation of magnesium (Mg) 
pre and post calving, as the availability of 
Mg is essential for the availability of calcium 
post-calving. The general aim of the game 
is to provide around 20g (variation due to 
performance targets) of actual Mg per cow 
per day.

Mg on farm usually comes in three forms:

Magnesium oxide (MgO) which contains •	
around 50% actual Mg.

Magnesium chloride (MgCl•	
2) which contains 

around 12% actual Mg.

Magnesium sulphate (MgSO•	 4
2-) which 

contains around 10% actual Mg.

Using a combination of MgO (pasture 
spreading or mixed into meal) and either MgCl2 
or MgSO4

2- (Dosatron) is recommended to 
reduce palatability issues and ensure adequate 
intake through the spring. Typical application 
rates of MgO onto pasture are around 80g 
which supplies 20g Mg (assuming at least 50% 
blown away and not consumed by the cows 
of which 50% is Mg). Because MgCl2 or MgSO4

2 
are relatively low in available Mg, application 
rates need to be at around 50g (MgCl2) or 60g 
(MgSO4

2) per cow per day through the dosatron 
to supply 5g of actual Mg to the cows. It is 
recommended not to exceed around 80g of 

Nutrition

Mean herd BCS loss
Probable decrease in  

6 week in-calf rate (%)
Probable increase in empty rate  

(%)

Less than 0.5 – –

0.5 - 0.75 -2 1

0.75-1 -3 2

1-1.25 -4 3

1.25-1.5 -5 4

More than 1.5 -6 5

Table 1. The impact of body condition score loss in early lactation on potential reproductive 
performance (From Incalf, DairyNZ)
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However, scams are very difficult to detect. What 
they offer looks genuine and appears to meet 
your needs or desires. But they’re artfully designed 
to trick you into giving away your money or 
personal information. 
They often promise great prizes, true love or 
easy money. However, before they deliver on 
any of these promises, they’ll often provide you 
with plausible reasons to send money, provide 
your credit card number, or supply your bank 
account details. Many scammers also entice their 
victims by posing as legitimate companies or 
organisations and approach out of the blue with 
seemingly ordinary requests. And then they’ll take 
your money.
A request or offer might be a scam if:
•	 You don’t know the sender;
•	 You receive an email or letter addressed to ‘My 

Dear’ or a similar generic greeting;
•	 The message contains grammatical or 

spelling errors;
•	 You’re contacted by a bank you don’t have an 

account with;
•	 You’re urged to visit a website to update your 

bank details or fill in a form with personal 
information;

•	 You’re advised to act fast to claim money or 
another prize in a lottery or competition that 
you didn’t enter;

•	 You inherit money or possessions from 
someone you’ve never heard of;

•	 You receive a request from a stranger who 
needs your help (usually to send money); 

•	 You’ve befriended someone on a dating 
website and they ask you to send them 
money so they can pay debts or come and 
visit you.

Tips for protecting your money
Keep bank cards and money in sight (and 
preferably in your possession at all times). 
Cover your PIN when using ATMs and EFTPOS.
Be wary of anyone trying to look over your 
shoulder when withdrawing cash or making 
purchases.
If you receive a phone call and are unsure about 
the validity of the caller, ask for their name and 
let them know you’ll call them back. Then dial 
the organisation’s listed number (e.g. BNZ’s listed 
number is 0800 ASK BNZ [0800 275 269]) and ask 
to be transferred to the person you spoke with. 

That way you can be sure you’re speaking 
with a genuine staff member from a 
legitimate organisation.
Always make time to review your bank and 
credit card statements. If you spot anything 
out of the ordinary, contact your bank 
immediately.
If you’re planning a business trip or holiday, 
advise your bank of your travel itinerary and 
provide an emergency contact number. 

Keeping your personal 
information safe	
PINs and passwords are highly confidential and 
belong to you and you alone. It’s important you 
do not write them down.	
Your bank will never ask you to disclose your PIN 
number.	
Avoid putting mail containing bank or personal 
information in the rubbish. Shred or burn it if 
possible.	
Try not to use repetitive or sequential numbers 
when selecting a PIN number (e.g. 1234 or 4444) 
and never use your date of birth—it’s one of the 
first numbers a scammer will try.

Stay safe online	
Select strong passwords (use alpha-numeric and 
special characters and a mix of upper and lower 
case letters).	
Only use trusted and secure websites by looking 
for https:// at the beginning of the web address 
bar and the padlock icon in your browser window.
Avoid clicking on links embedded within 
emails that appear to be from your bank 
or a government department. Contact the 
organisation via their listed number to confirm 
the email is legitimate. Links and attachments 
in scam emails often contain harmful viruses 
and malware that give scammers access to your 
computer, where they can access your personal 
information and attempt to steal your money.
Take care when sending money to companies 
or individuals you’ve met (or have been 
communicating with) online - particularly if you’ve 
never transacted with them before. 

What’s hot right now?
Postal mail scams. They arrive in brightly 
coloured envelopes and can look very official and 
intimidating. A recipient only has to reply to one 
with a cheque or credit card details to claim a 

prize, as well as their full contact information, 
and they then become inundated. In one case, a 
gentleman received 169 envelopes on one day. It 
overwhelms people’s lives, and they become too 
scared to stop responding or sending payments.
However, positive news is that victims are 
increasingly finding the courage to share their 
stories, even though it is hard to do so. Many 
feel isolated, embarrassed and ashamed, while 
others are fearful that speaking out about their 
perpetrator could make their situation worse. 
Scams have reached epidemic proportions, but 
the hope is that with more public awareness we 
will see an improvement in reported figures and, 
consequently, a reduction.
If you think you’ve been scammed, talk to your 
bank and contact your local Police for advice.
For more information on scams visit:
Department of Internal Affairs www.dia.govt.nz
Consumer Affairs  
www.consumeraffairs.govt.nz/scams
Report mobile phone (txt) scams to 7726

Educating the public and 
making them aware of scams is 
a strong focus for BNZ. Bronwyn 
Groot, BNZ’s security and fraud 
coordinator, spends much of 
her time on the road teaching 
about scams and supporting 
people who fall victim to them. 
Her seminars, appropriately 
named ‘Scam Savvy’, are aimed 
at raising awareness in a bid to 
head off devious criminals.

Join the Scam Savvy 
crusade
Contrary to belief, scammers target people of all backgrounds, ages and income levels. 
Senior citizens are particularly vulnerable, but those who think they’re too clever to fall 
for a scam often take risks that scammers quickly take advantage of. 
By Bronwyn Goot, BNZ Security & Fraud Co-ordinator

FEATURE
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above: Kale trial at Ruapuna, Canterbury using 
N-Boost®, May 2011
main image: Pasture and clover growth using the 
N-Boost® System

Farming with 
nitrogen restrictions
There’s a new name in town here to boost your nitrogen 
and reduce your farming footprint. Donaghys N-Boost® is a 
patented nitrogen booster using world first technology for 
pasture and selected crops. Article supplied by Donaghys

in nitrogen leaching from using the N-Boost® 
system at 40kg/ha of urea compared to 80kg/
ha of urea only, without compromising pasture 
production. 

Trials prove the N-Boost® System doubles the 
nitrogen response of pasture. Results show an 
average nitrogen response of 24.25kg dry matter 
per kg of nitrogen applied when using the

N-Boost® system compared to 10kg of dry matter 
per kg of nitrogen applied when using only 40kg/
ha of urea. In trials using 80kg/ha of spread urea, 
the average nitrogen response was 12kg of dry 
matter per kg of nitrogen applied. 

“We have halved our nitrogen use without affecting 
production. We have noticed a stronger clover 
content, more even growth and a thicker and 
denser pasture sward” Matt and Di Ness, Canterbury.

In cropping situations, foliar applications of 
3-6L/ha of N-Boost® are applied at specific 
growth stages to complement standard fertiliser 
practices. Over 200 replicated trials have been 
conducted successfully on 19 different crop types 
such as common South Island crops like kale, 
turnips and lucerne. 

“I used it on my 15 hectares of kale crop 
during the drought and grew a 16 tonne crop” 
HarryMeijer, Oxford, Canterbury. 

In trials designed to quantify yield improvement, 
the overall average yield increase for the N-Boost® 

treated crops was 10% compared to the 
untreated crops. Based on mean trial results 
and a urea price of $650.00/tonne delivered on 
farm, dry matter can be grown for as little as 10.7 
cents/kg using the N-Boost® System compared 
to 12.8 cents/kg using solid urea. By using 
N-Boost®, you’ll save money without losing 
pasture production or quality.

N-Boost® is a tried and trusted product having 
been scientifically trialled in over 280 pasture 
and crop trials by over 40 independent 
universities and organisations. N-Boost® has also 
been peer reviewed by 4 independent parties 
including the Fertiliser Quality Council and 
AsureQuality.

You can find Donaghys N-Boost® in your local 
ATS store. Further product information can be 
found on www.donaghys.com or freephone 
0800 942 006.

Designed to double your nitrogen response of 
pasture, increase crops yields, reduce your nitrate 
leaching and save you money; N-Boost® is a 
viable scientifically proven option for farming with 
nitrogen restrictions and allowing you to get the 
most out of your farm production.

N-Boost® is the original scientifically proven 
and trusted Donaghys LessN® with the same 
ingredients and method of application. Donaghys 
have chosen to re-name the product due to 
international success of the N-Boost® brand. 
The N-Boost® brand focusses on ‘boosting your 
nitrogen response’ which is what this product 
has always achieved. Active ingredients include 
adenine compounds which have the same base 
unit as cytokinin (plant hormone) and chains 
of amino acids (oligopeptides) which increase 
nutrient uptake.

The N-Boost® system (designed for application 
on pasture) is 40kg/ha of urea dissolved in water 
with 3L/ha of N-Boost®, typically sprayed at 200L/
ha with a conventional boom sprayer or boom 
jet. Urea can easily be dissolved in water in a free 
mixing station or by agitating in a spray tank. 

Farmers will be aware that a major focus on 
nitrate leaching and nitrogen caps in the farming 
industry has arisen. Modelling of a typical 160ha 
Canterbury dairy farm using the Overseer® nutrient 
budget software, indicated up to a 15% reduction Available THROUGH all ATS stores
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D Thompson Contracting
1957 State Highway 6
Makarewa
RD 6, Invercargill

Tel 03 235 8845
daryl.colleen@xtra.co.nz
www.thompsoncontracting.co.nz

above: Harvesters in action
main image: Some of the other machinery added to 
the inventory over the years

Keeping Southland 
farming on the front 
foot
The machinery yard at D Thompson Contracting’s 
Invercargill base just keeps getting bigger. By Linda Clarke

mowers, four swathers, two muck spreaders, 
a slurry tanker and an umbilical cord (used for 
pumping effluent). Daryl says they need a big 
fleet of machines to respond as quickly as they 
can to farmers’ needs.

It’s important the machinery is reliable and 
farmers’ needs are able to be met in a timely 
fashion. “You just have to have the gear and be 
able to go on demand.”

While winter staff are currently involved in muck 
spreading and tending to slurry systems, Daryl’s 
thoughts are already turning to summer and the 
busy months of October through to March. He 
has just returned from a trip to Ireland to recruit 
experienced seasonal operators for the silage 
season ahead.

He said around 95 percent of the contract work 
was for the dairy or dairy support industry. “Dairy 
farmers are experts at putting milk in the vat, and 
they use experts like us for other jobs on the farm.”

As well as a full silage service, other services 
include power harrowing, heavy rolling, levelling 

and loader work; they also plant maize and 
fodderbeet. The baleage service includes raking, 
baling, carting and stacking.

Colleen runs the office, pays the wages and 
bills, and is responsible for keeping clients’ 
records up to date. This helps keep tabs on 
who may need feed and who might have 
grass to sell.

Daryl said they also lease four run-off blocks 
available to dairy farmers as part of their grass 
and wholecrop trading service.

The busy contracting life takes a back seat 
though during the rugby season, with Daryl this 
year coaching the Southland Country side in the 
South Island competition. Many years before 
that, he was the scrum doctor for the Southland 
Stags and coached at club level.

He says it is a huge commitment helping steer 
the country side but one he enjoys.

It has to, to accommodate the huge fleet of forage 
harvesters, tractors, drills, spreaders, mowers and 
others machines needed to keep Southland’s 
booming dairy sector on the front foot.

Established by Daryl Thompson 18 years ago, 
the contracting business offers cultivation, direct 
drilling, baleage, and a full silage service. Daryl 
grew up on a dairy farm in Nelson and was in the 
New Zealand Police for 10 years before deciding 
he too wanted to make a living from the land. His 
parents had moved to Invercargill to a deer farm 
and he ventured south with wife Colleen to see 
what Southland had to offer.

Turns out it was a great place to raise a family and 
grow a business.

Daryl now runs the contracting business with the 
help of three managers: Brent Preddy (groundwork); 
Simon Farrell (silage); and John Brady (baleage). But 
in the early days it was just him, a forage harvester 
and his dad’s mowers and rakes.

“We started doing silage, and then one thing just 
led to another.”

Now the staff includes 11 full-timers and 13 more 
seasonal workers in the busy summer season.

The machinery inventory list is long and includes 
two self propelled forage harvesters, two balers/
wrappers, two ploughs, three direct drills, three 
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Spark paper bill fee
Spark (formerly Telecom) now charges $1.50 per paper 
bill, if you don’t wish to pay this you can change to an 
online bill sent direct to your email. For instructions on 
how to do this, check the back of your latest bill or visit 
www.spark.co.nz

Upcoming A&P Shows
Ruralco is going to be at both the Ashburton A&P Show 
from 31 October–1 November, and the Canterbury A&P 
Show from 12–14 November. Mark these dates in your 
diary as we would love to see you there.

Supplier 
Awards 
Winners
The Ruralco Supplier Awards 
were held on 31 July with 
many suppliers recognised 
for their achievements 
throughout the last year. 
Keep an eye out when you’re 
in town for the Supplier 
Award logo which all award 
winners can use for the next 
year. To view a list of the 2014 
winners, visit www.ruralco.co.nz/
supplierawards2014winners

Ruralink Email
Every month we send out our Ruralink email which is full of fantastic deals 
from our suppliers and other useful information. If you aren’t receiving it, 
you may have previously opted out of Ruralco emails. Contact us today on 
0800 RURALNZ (787 256) or ruralco@ruralco.co.nz to sign up.

Keep your Ruralco login
Thank you to all of you with website logins who responded to our email 
about keeping your login.

We have been having a big clean-up of our website database and it is 
fantastic to see that so many of you value and use your Ruralco login.

If you would like access to supplier discounts online and other exclusive 
specials, but don’t have a login, visit www.ruralco.co.nz/new_account to 
create one today.

Co-op News

Keep an eye out for the 
new and improved Supplier 
Directory
We are busy working on 
a new version of the 
supplier directory. With 
improved and easy to use 
categories, as well as the 
discounts right there in 
the publication, it will 
be the ‘must have’ to 
go with your Ruralco 
Card.

We will be releasing 
it soon so keep an 
eye out for the 
signal to get in and 
order yours.

Have you visited us  
on Facebook yet?
If you’d like access to the latest news from Ruralco, images 
from events, exclusive Facebook compeitions and more, then 
visit us at www.facebook.com/ruralco and like us today.
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Rural Women 
Awards
Entries for the Rural Women Awards 
2014 are now open. These awards 
offer women running small rural 
businesses the opportunity to boost 
their profiles and gain recognition for 
their achievements. 

Entries close 5 September so visit 
www.ruralwomen.org.nz for more 
information on how to enter and the 
awards available.

AgFest West 
Coast
On 4–5 July we attended AgFest 
on the West Coast along with 
Ravensdown. It was a great chance 
to catch up with our cardholders and 
answer any questions they had about 
the card. 

To see images from the event, check 
out www.facebook.com/ruralco

Happy 
Birthday 
Ruralco

Ruralco celebrates its first birthday 

We celebrated our first birthday on 1 July with our ATS and Ravensdown staff getting involved 

and dressing up in red to mark the special day. In the past year we have launched the Ruralco 

Card to the Central South Island, Otago/Southland and Nelson/Marlborough regions, and now 

have over 700 suppliers, and even more branches throughout the South Island. With thousands 

of new cardholders as well, business is set to continue growing throughout the years to come.

If you haven’t already, check out the images of our staff celebrating on  

www.facebook.com/ruralco

On farm fuel 
requirements for the 
new season
As we head into the new season for contracting, or 
on farm use, fuel will again play a major part in both 
supply and cost. We are keen to support Ruralco 
Cardholders in obtaining the best deals for fuel on 
either bulk or through the card.

If you would like to hear about what we can do 
for you, or for advice on fuel storage and other 
requirements contact Don Joseph, Fuel Account 
Manager, on 0800 RURALNZ (787 256) or  
don.joseph@ruralco.co.nz.

Remember to check that your storage equipment 
is in suitable condition and can ensure you have 
adequate supply.



E. Hayes & Sons Ltd
168 Dee Street
Invercargill
Tel 03 218 2059

admin@ehayes.co.nz
www.ehayes.co.nz

above: A section of the large variety of products 
on offer
main image: The E Hayes store in Invercargill

PROFILE

A pioneering family 
business
E Hayes and Sons is a family business built around the 
strong family principles which pioneering forefathers 
brought to Southland in the late 1800’s. 
Article supplied by E Hayes & Sons

the acquisition of the adjoining building the shop 
filled an entire city block from front to rear.

The latest building upgrade in August 2009 
increased the overall retail and storage area 
to 5540 sq metres allowing the addition of an 
extensive range of giftware, kitchen appliances 
and automotive products as well as the E Hayes 
Motorworks Collection of classic and vintage 
motorcycles, automobiles, engines, equipment 
and memorabilia. 

Since the earliest beginnings of the company, E 
Hayes and Sons have continued a proud family 
tradition of putting the needs of their customers 
first. Building a successful business on that 
principle requires an in-depth understanding of 
the products and services they provide and for 
that they rely on long-standing sales and service 
staff who are widely acknowledged as some of 
the best in the business.

Their expertise, knowledge and commitment 
to going ‘the extra mile’ draws customers from 
near and far. 

E Hayes commitment to quality, service and 
expertise continues to underline the traditions 
that Irving Hayes founded the store on, eighty 
years ago.

Today the company is meeting the 
challenges of a new age providing leading 

Southland industries, trade customers and 
the general public with an extensive range 
of hardware, engineering and homeware 
products and services.

E Hayes and Sons also has a strong 
affiliation with Hammer Hardware and 
the TradeZone Industrial Group that 
allows them to service both the specialist 
industrial market and the home user 
markets.

From tools, hardware, engineering, 
automotive, paint, chainsaws, power 
tools, lawnmowers, pumps and fasteners 
through to camping equipment, homeware, 
kitchenware, gifts and workwear, customers 
will discover a continually expanding range 
that—like everything else in the store—must 
be seen to be believed. 

With them came a rich spirit of innovation, 
inventiveness and hard work which has grown in 
reputation, just as Southland itself has grown.

The name Hayes is synonymous with farming 
and engineering, with many of the Hayes 
original inventions found on farms throughout 
New Zealand to the present day.

Ernest Hayes originally started business in the 
township of Oturehua in Central Otago in the late 
1800’s developing numerous new products using 
his pioneering engineering skills. One of his most 
significant inventions was the development of 
the Hayes permanent fence strainer in 1905—a 
product still manufactured today and used on 
nearly every farm in New Zealand.

Irving Hayes, one of the sons of Ernest Hayes, 
opened the Invercargill branch of E Hayes and 
Sons selling hardware and general goods, in Leven 
Street in 1934 located in premises leased from the 
Railways Department. The original rent was 28/6 
($2.85) per week.

The grandson of Irving Hayes is the current General 
Manager Neville Hayes who started with the 
company in 1972, following in the footsteps of his 
father Norman Hayes who was with the company 
for over 60 years. Like his father, Neville began work 
“on the bike” and initially drove the delivery van.

He is the fourth generation of the family to be 
involved in the business. Neville’s son Jarn and 
daughter Clelia now continue this proud family 
history into the next generation.

The initial part of the present Dee Street, 
Invercargill premises was built in 1956 and with 
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1. Graeme Lewis, Pet Smart Invercargill / 2. Scott & Donna Anderson, Top Gear Audio & Installation / 3. Janice Munro, Richardson Jewellers /  
4. Stephane Fabre, Windsor Wines / 5. Mary Johnstone, Johnstone Electrical / 6. Sue Ballantyne, Stihl Shop Dunedin / 7. Murray Carter, Rugby Sports 
and Leisure

admin@ehayes.co.nz
www.ehayes.co.nz

Otago and Southland Suppliers
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AIRPORT SERVICES APPLIANCES

KITCHENS ENERGY

ELECTRICAL HARDWARE POWER EQUIPMENT

Classifieds USE YOUR RURALCO CARD AND SAVE

PLUMBING

ELECTRICALDECORATING

QUILTING




